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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

RURAL CARE LINK INC.   CARING FOR OUR COMMUNITY 

In 2022, we formed the Carer Plus Group with the 
aim to provide 2-3 workshop events per year, based 
on identified topics or needs within the community 
and presented in a public forum.  We have con-
sciously decided to include a wider catchment area 
and provide events free of charge where we can. 
 

We ran our Inaugural event last year ‘Assisting 
Families to Find Hope in Grief and Loss’ in the 
leadup to Christmas and are pleased to announce 
our second event, the ‘Well-Being Workshop’ to be 
held on Sunday 24th September 2023.  
 

This is a FREE event, enabled by our success in re-
ceiving an Australia Post Grant, after being nomi-
nated by the Burrumbuttock Local Post Office. Our 
Grant project is “Supporting Mental Health and 
Wellbeing for Rural Families”, aiming to bring 
community members together, and to make connec-
tions, as they gain a better understanding of how 
stress affects our wellbeing, and what we can do to 
address this.  
 

We identified the need to recognise the state of rural 
and regional mental health and well-being, post-
Covid, and with the growing effects of everyday 
pressures people are experiencing through cost of 
living, rising energy bills, etc., we want to highlight 
the broad range of ages that are affected when well-
being drops.  We encourage all ages to attend, with 
a particular desire to encourage young people from 
teenage years onwards.  The worry of dealing with 
stress is very real, and the workshop aims to assist 
with practical ways to counterbalance stress in our 
lives. 

 

We are especially lucky to have Sally Jean from 
‘Glow Well-Being’ run our event, as she grew up in 
this region, and is now qualified in many different 
well-being and counselling modalities. She will 
combine a variety of approaches including activities 
and large group situations, but will provide options 
for small group interactions, creating age-
appropriate discussion groups, where similar con-
cerns or feelings can be comfortably and confiden-
tially shared. 
 

The day will begin with registration and Morning 
Tea at 9.30am, a break for lunch at 12pm and at 

3pm,  you will go home armed with a fabulous 
toolkit of practical advice, and your take-home 
Handbook. 
 

We look forward to sharing this incredibly positive 
day and learning alongside you. We will also wel-
come any ideas you may have for future events. 
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Headlines and Happenings 

From our Secretary—Lizzie Pogson 

Updating our website:   

We’re excited to revisit the Webpage development 
and have the whole Committee taking an active part 
in updating the content and photos. Final 

contributions are due from our Coordinators. 

Glow Wellbeing Event: 

9.30am-3pm Sunday September 24th.  Our FREE 
workshop, enabled by an Australia Post Grant, is 

shaping up to be a fantastic day. All ages welcome 
from Teens and above.  We’d love to have our Op 
Shop Volunteers with us as well.  We’ll learn how 

to better manage stress in our lives and take home 
strategies to lower those pressure points and 
improve our well-being. 

Brochure Update: 

RCL are updating our Brochure. The Committee 
saw that the current leaflet did not exactly reflect 
what RCL covers. Vickie has presented some 

excellent changes, which will truly reflect what and 
how we deliver the supports that we do. She is at 
the final draft stage which will be reviewed at the 
next meeting. 

Welcome Packs: 

Welcome Packs for Newcomers have been 
created. This is a new Committee initiative - a 
conscious part of our ‘Charity Begins at Home’ 

inclusion for those making the Jindera area their 
new home. It comes in a sustainable white paper 
bag at present, but we are hoping to swap over to a 

re-usable fabric bag, containing many snippets of 
local amenities and services, available from the 
Post Office. We are delighted to hear that they are 

being very well received! 

Procedures, Constitution and Risk Assessments: 

Lots of work is going on behind the scenes to 
ensure that we are up to date with the governance of 

the organisation—from reviewing procedures, to 
creating easy-to-read packs for Membership and the 
various Orientations required, e.g. Op Shop 

volunteering or joining the Committee. We are 
looking to simplify the Constitution and are 

reviewing our Risk Assessments, ably guided by 
new member, Dave Cochrane. 

Strategic Planning: 

A Strategic Planning Day is to be held Sunday 
5th November at 10am. A day for all Members to 
attend. Please put this date into your calendars, as 

we need your input to help shape the future of Rural 
Care Link. More information will be sent in the 
coming weeks, asking for your attendance or your 

vote by Proxy on a couple of Special Resolutions 
which will simplify the task of governance. 

 

Long Standing Committee Member 
taking a step back 

Colleen Lord OAM has been a member of RCL 

for the best part of 20 years.  She moved to the area 
from Sydney, after her marriage to Dr Brian Lord, 
then head of School of Environmental and 

Information Sciences at Charles Sturt University.  

Colleen held the position of RCL President in 2014 

& 2015, and Vice President from 2016 to 2020.  
She has been the Op Shop Co-ordinator for just on 
5 years, taking over from Jenny White in 2018,  and 

has been Co-ordinator of our ‘Necessitous 
Circumstances’ division for a similar time. 

Colleen was the driving force behind moving the 
Op Shop and RCL operations in July 2017, from 
the old and then rather run-down premises, to where 

we are now situated, in the Jindera HUB (Greater 
Hume Council) building.  Her foresight and 
tenacity with instigating and negotiating this move 

has been a great legacy to RCL.  

 Hardship, Personal Assistance and 

General RCL Enquiries 

Please call the Office 

0475 594 073 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 

(02) 6026 3001 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number 
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Further to her positions on 

RCL Committee, Colleen 
has also been active on 

the Committee’s of the Jindera Swimming Pool,  Jin-
dera Multi Purpose Hall, Jindera School of Arts Hall 

and Jindera Red Cross. 

In recent years, Colleen has had her fair share of per-

sonal struggles, but none of this has held her down 
from her passion to give and to support others in her 
local community.  With help from her team and her 

trademark positivity and diplomacy, she has contin-
ued to oversee the management of our very success-
ful   little   Op   Shop   and   has  also   continued  to  

co-ordinate assistance to many people experiencing 
hardship.   

With increasing responsibilities at home, however,  
Colleen has decided to stand down from her posi-
tions on the RCL Committee.   

She will still be involved with RCL as a member and 
volunteer, offering her experience and guidance to 

her successors as and if needed, and helping out in 
the Op Shop when she can. 

Colleen  grew  up  on  a  farm on the outskirts of 
Sydney with her parents and siblings and professes  
“I loved it and never wanted to leave”.  

She did Business studies at Gosford TAFE and then 
in  her  early 20s went working as a Jillaroo and 

Governess on remote rural properties in N.S.W.   

After a couple of years, Colleen returned to Sydney 

and trained as a Radiographer and travelled through-
out NSW with the Anti-TB Association.  She later 
located herself into the town of Bourke in NSW 
where she worked at the Bourke Hospital with the 

Bush  Brotherhood and other agencies supporting 
Aboriginal groups in the community.   

After  9 years,  and  seeking a  change  of career, 
Colleen trained as a Beautician with Estee Lauder, 
which  lead  her  to travelling  Australia as Head 

Marketing Consultant for Revlon. 

But in 1975, she went back to work at Margaret Reid 

Hospital at St Ives in Sydney, which lead to a long 

career in Health Promotion.  She 

moved  on  to Manly District 
Hospital where she also managed 
300 “Pink Ladies” (volunteers) 
and set up two new units - one on 

the education of youth about hospitals, and the other 
on health education. 

In 1983 Colleen was appointed to the position of 
State  Director  of  the  Senior  Adult  Unit, NSW 
Department of Health, and worked in that capacity 

until  1991  when  she established her own health 
promotion consultancy business - Healthy Lifestyle 
Health Promotion Services. 

Colleen has developed numerous national healthy 
lifestyle programs, and has travelled extensively 

throughout Australia’s regional and remote areas, as 
well as overseas, promoting the benefits of health 
and wellness for all.  

For a time she worked with Odyssey Travel, enter-
taining groups of American Tourists on Norfolk and 

Lord  Howe  Islands, which is where she met her 
husband Brian, who was doing the same. 

Colleen has conducted workshops for Veterans and 
Families of Veterans Counselling Service in the ACT 
and Victoria. 

She is an accredited fitness instructor, and a Master 
Trainer for Pole Walking and Aqua Fitness and has 

received many honours and awards for services in 
health and wellness for the population of Australia. 

We look forward to supporting and continuing our  
association with this wonderful lady, as she winds 
down her long and successful working life, and we 
thank her for her long term and ongoing contribu-

tions to Rural Care Link Inc. 

Jindera News Contributions 
Please send all articles and advertisements to  

the editorial team via  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please  Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not to 
publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the 

style of the publication. 

Below L: Receiving Order of Australia Medal from Gov. NSW—1991.  

Above L to R: Op Shop Move 2017; With Brian—Citizen of the Year 

Award; With long time friend Pat from Bourke.  Top Right: Jindera’s 

Aqua Lady.  Bottom Right: Receiving AquaFitness Award 2015. 
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 Thank you to Christian Clarke from O’Brien Real Estate (see opposite) for the donation of $200.00 towards the 

Lighting Up the Village Green. Any cash donations are very welcome.  
 

 A new footpath will be constructed along Urana Rd from Creek St into Pioneer Park. 
 

 Included in the adventure playground will be a swing for wheelchair users. Work on the 

playground will progress when the ground dries out. 
 

 Funding for a dog park in the Rec. Reserve has been approved. 
 

 A Community Survey will be circulating by electronic means and hard copy regarding possible projects that the 

Jindera community see as important to be supported by council. This will impact whether a Multi-Purpose Hall be 

built or the School of Arts refurbished particularly. Please see info advert above and please participate.  

The community’s opinions are important. 

Jindera  

COMMUNITY  SURVEY 
 

The Greater Hume Council and the  
Jindera Community Forum have  

commissioned a survey to Identify  
what future facilities are required  

for the Jindera community.  
 

This is your chance to put forward  
ideas for the future of the community.  

 

The survey contains some suggestions 
but there is room to submit other  

ideas and comments. 
 

The revised closing date for the 
survey is 29

th
 September  2023  

 

To access the Jindera Community Survey and 
to submit your ideas  go to (or copy - click on) -  
https://au.openforms.com/Form/67cbcc70-
233c-489b-983e-c03e72ff5661 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

https://au.openforms.com/Form/67cbcc70-233c-489b-983e-c03e72ff5661
https://au.openforms.com/Form/67cbcc70-233c-489b-983e-c03e72ff5661
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THE 

Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 13 September Myrtleford & Mosaics Meander:  
    M/tea: 10am Chakra Coffee Roasters (15 Mc Geehan Cres). 
    Mosaic Walk start at Rotary Park. 
    Lunch: Café Chulo (105 Myrtle St). 
   Depart St Paul’s 8.45am. 
   Contact:  Jane Barlow 0438 262480. 
 

 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

Friendship in Action 
A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

     1 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

2 

 

3 
 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - from 11am 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 

3 
 

5 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

6 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
CWA Meeting – School 
of Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

7 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

8 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

9 

 

 

 
 

10 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

11 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 
 

 

12 

Carers Support Group 
St John’s Chapel - 
Adams St. 10am  
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

13 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
 

14 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

15 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

16 

 
 

 

 

 

17 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

18 

Jindera Museum  
Blacksmith Grounds 

OPENING 
 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

21 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

22 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

23 

 

24 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

25 
 

 

26 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

27 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

28 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

29 

Jindera Community 
SURVEY 

COLSES TODAY 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

30 

 

Jindera Community Diary      September 2023 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Visit to Jindera Pioneer Museum 

 

In History our Year 2 & 3 students have been 

learning about our local community and how it 

has changed and stayed the same throughout 

time.   Year   2  have  also  been  studying  

persuasive  writing,  and  after  some very 

persuasive writing pieces - it was clear that 

an excursion was needed!  
 

In Week 4 of term, years 2 and 3 went for an 

excursion to the Jindera Museum. Students 

studied  bygone  artefacts,  asked   many  

questions of the staff at Jindera Museum, 

and  participated  in  an  exciting  history 

scavenger  hunt.  A big  thank  you  to the 

Jindera  Museum  Staff  for  hosting  our  

students’ visit.  
 

Here is what some of the students had to 

say:  
 

"At the museum, I learned what some of the 

things were used for and looked like. It was 

fun as well because we had a treasure hunt 

(we had to find things in the museum)" - 

Evangeline  
 

"I  enjoyed  learning  about  the  history of 

Jindera.  I  liked  the  attic and all the old 

suitcases, penny farthings, and old trunks." - 

Celeste  
 

"At  the  museum,  I learned lots of things 

especially in the machinery shed where there 

were steam trains, lots of carts, harvesters, 

and weight-lifters. I also saw old tricycles, 

irons, and wagons." -Theodore  
 

"I enjoyed the museum with the machinery 

and old houses. I also liked the way they used 

to do things like they used wood with a block 

of ice on top for a fridge, and for a bike, they 

had  one  wheel   bigger than the other." - 

Genevieve  

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au


 

September 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 303                                             Page 9 

JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 
Wow  …  September  is  here  already,  and  the annual 
servicing of the brigade trucks and other equipment is 
nearing completion so the Jindera brigade is ready for the 
coming fire season. 
 

The statutory bush fire period runs from  
 

1st October 23 to 31st March 24 
however, this may vary due to local conditions 

 

ALL  landholders  and  householders  should  also  be  
preparing for the fire season by:   
 

 removing rubbish from around buildings 

 cleaning out gutters 

 preparing any firebreaks required  

 limiting your property’s exposure to fire.  
 

A well prepared home is more likely to survive a bush fire.  
Even if your plan is to leave early, the more you prepare 
your home the more likely it will - 
 
 

 survive a bush fire or ember attack 

 be easier for you or firefighters to defend 

 be less likely to put your neighbours homes at risk 
 give you more protection if a fire threatens suddenly 

and you cannot leave.  
 

Fire preparation information is available on the  
RFS website: https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-

prepare/prepare-your-property 
 

Please remember to avoid unnecessary callouts by notify-
ing your neighbours and the NSW Rural Fire Service of 
your intention to burn at least 24 hours prior to lighting 
up – you can be fined for lighting up without notification.  
Further details are available on the NSW RFS website: - 
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-
notifications 
 

Callouts 
We are always happy to report a quiet winter with one 
structure fire and one motor vehicle accident in July and 
zero callouts for August – up to now….  
 

Community Engagements 
As  always,  community engagement attendances are a 
favourite with our brigade volunteers. It is great to see the 
kids  climbing into the trucks like ants and having the op-
portunity to pass on the vital fire safety messages to both 
children and parents to help keep our community fire safe. 
In August one truck attended Jindera Preschool and two 
attended the Jindera Football Club for their family fun day 
and the photos (below) say it all. 
 

And last, but not least, we are always looking for new 
Volunteers  to join  our  ranks. If you are considering 
becoming a volunteer with the Jindera brigade, please do 
not hesitate to call our captain Graham on 0427 263 414 
for further information.  All  you  need  is a little time and 
willing attitude and all necessary training will be provided. 

NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 
 

Jindera 
 PH: 0427 263 414  

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/prepare-your-property
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/prepare-your-property
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-notifications
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn-notifications
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

A huge thank you to the Cycle Station for their generosity in servicing our preschool bikes. 

The children are beginning to observe                
        bees exploring plants and flowers          
          across our environment. We are    
          responding to our  preschoolers’  
observations and interest by investigating 
and learning about bees, their work and 
habitat.  
We are learning through programmed 
play environments, literature, intentional 
teaching, expertise, and knowledge from 
families. We have had the opportunity to 
learn from a bee frame and see the waxed 
infrastructure and storage of raw honey. 
A big thank you to our families who have 
contributed  their time, resources, and 
expertise. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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• • • • continued

For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au  

Jindera Preschool was very lucky to have a visit from 

the Jindera Rural Fire Service.  
A big thankyou to firemen Graham and Ray for visiting 
us at Jindera Preschool and teaching us about fire safety. 
We learnt that if we see or smell a fire it is important to 
tell  an  adult. We practiced moving low and finding 
outside if our home has smoke in it. We learnt about 
what fire fighters wear and how it keeps them safe.  
Everyone got their own fire helmet, and we used the 
real fire  truck hose to put out pretend fires. Fireman 
Anthony lifted us in and out of the truck so we could see 
what it looks like inside.  
We  are  learning about the important people in our 
community and how these people help others and keep 
us  safe.  Following  this visit we are seeing children 
recall  and  share the safe message within their play, 
language,  and  art.  We  have  built our own Jindera 
Preschool Fire Truck, practiced saving people and have 
rehearsed fire drills. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

http://www.humebank.com/
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Our Jindy Pups have once again achieved a triumphant 
season of Auskick, fearlessly facing the elements week 
after week. With a lively assembly of 150 young pairs of 
feet  gracing   us,   every   Friday  night  beneath   the   
illuminating lights of Jindera Oval, we have witnessed a 
vibrant congregation of parents, grandparents, caregivers, 
and the remarkable committee of devoted volunteers who 
orchestrate this endeavour. 

An exceptional highlight has been the resounding success 
of  our  GIRLS  ONLY  GROUP.  Jindera have set 
precedent  again,  hosting  the  largest girl group in the 
region. We are resolute in our commitment to expand this 
group further in 2024. 
 

This year unfolded with our Auskick Committee hosting a 
Trivia fundraising night, that yielded a remarkable sum of 
over  $7,000.  These  funds  facilitated  an unforgettable 
journey for our young Auskickers and their families to the 
MCG,  where  they  reveled in the spectacle of Carlton 
taking on Hawthorn, leaving our president very happy 
with the result. 

Our season has been spirited with weekend clashes against 
fellow Hume League Auskick clubs. Our adventures have 
taken us to distant locations such as Culcairn, Burrumbut-
tock, Osbourne, Henty, Howlong, and Lockhart, as we 
embraced the thrill of competition and camaraderie. 
 

An engaging twist arrived when the Seniors and Reserves 
from  the  Jindera  Football  Club graced us with their 
presence, guiding our young pups through an evening of 
training and skill enhancement. This delightful insight into 
our  future  was further augmented by the assistance of 
Emma Mackie  from  the  Bushrangers,  alongside  the  
capable  guidance  of  Mario  and  the  Bushrangers' own 
Lauren, who collectively nurtured the growth of our girls' 
team. 
 

Our expedition to the Rand carnival was a success, with 
teams across U8, U10, and U12 categories participating in 
a spirited round-robin of games against fellow clubs. Each 
of  our  teams  exhibited their determination, clinching 
well-deserved victories. 
 

As we reflect on this year's accomplishments, we eagerly 
anticipate the forthcoming highlights of 2024: 
• The continued cultivation of our girls' team, with an 

earnest aspiration to welcome more girls to the field. 
• The orchestration of another memorable MCG trip, 

offering   our  young  enthusiasts  the  privilege  of  
witnessing a football game in action. 

• Our biannual comedy night, curated with celebrated 
comedic acts, promises to infuse joy and laughter into 
our community. 

 

With anticipation, we await the 2024 football season, to 
once again embark on a journey of growth, camaraderie, 
and  spirited competition. Until then, keep those kicks 
soaring and spirits high! 

Jindera  
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Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

The Bush Dance on Saturday 26th August, was an idea suggested by the School of Arts Committee 
in  conjunction  with  the  Jindera Pioneer  Museum as a fund-raiser for the new building at the 
museum. The evening was well supported with a surprising number of young folk attending who 
were very excited to have an opportunity to dance the night away.  
 

The band kept the dancers busy with rounds of square dancing and old fashioned dances like the 
Barn Dance and Pride of Erin. The excellent GMO (stands for Griffin, Mannering, O’Kane) band are Bec Griffin - the caller, 
Brendan Griffin on Banjo, Mark Griffin on Violin, Gary Carcarello on Guitar, Michael Green on Bass, and Daniel Clarke on 
the drums. A few things out of the 80’s also snuck into the program, Nutbush dancing and the chicken dance add a hint of 
the modern.  
 

The old-time supper served during the night was a big hit, with many of the old fashioned cream cakes, jelly slice, cream 
puffs  etc. on offer.  Not all participants made it to the end of the night but many enjoyed what their energy levels could 
manage and many just enjoyed sitting, watching and listening to the great music. This was a return to the School of Arts 
halls original use when an old time dance was held every month and was part of its yearly program.  
 

It would be brilliant to see the hall used for more events; it has been great to see it used for movie nights and the wonderful 
performances of the Jindera Theatrical Society and hopefully we will see more such activity in the future. The School of 
Arts hall has a great deal of character and is part of the history of the town.          

Jindera Pioneer Museum - Bush Dance  
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 This month at the museum we see that Spring is 
emerging. The gardens look fabulous, thanks to the work 
of  our  gardening  crew.  We  have created a new rose 
garden near the horse drawn and agricultural machinery 
shed. Many of these roses are from very old stock, so 
hopefully will survive the transplant. We have also moved 
the CWA 100th anniversary bird bath to 
a sunnier position as we have also been 
entrusted with 3 of the roses developed 
especially  for  this CWA auspicious 
occasion. These have been planted 
around the birdbath and will hopefully 
do well in this sunnier position. 
 

 Many may have noticed the removal of 2 large trees 
along side the museum over the last few weeks. We have 
spent several days clearing up the timber from this major 
exercise, in between the rain which hasn’t helped the site. 
This tree removal was necessary as we prepare for the 
new building which will occupy much of this site. 
 

 A new site plan is also being drawn up that will show 
the placement of the new building and the proposed future 
development  of  the museum site. As a committee we 
always need to be thinking how the site can be improved 
or developed. We cannot rest on the work that has gone 
before us, we always need to be looking forward to other 
opportunities to encourage people to visit. 
 

 As part of this ongoing development, the blacksmith 
precinct,  directly  opposite  Wagner’s  Store,  will be 
officially opened this month and visitors will be able to 
experience this whole new site from the 18th September. 
Entry  to the blacksmith precinct will be included with 
entry  to  the museum. A token will be issued that will 
allow entry through the turnstiles. These turnstiles were 
once how visitors entered the sports ground for sports 
events. The refurbished sheds to the rear of the blacksmith 
now houses buggies and sulkies, some from the original 
families that settled in the Jindera community.  
 

 There is also a collection of farm memorabilia from 
additional  items  required  for  the  art of building and 
reconstructing cart and wagon wheels, an important part 
of the wheelwright’s trade in this bygone era. Both rear 
sheds on the blacksmith site have been reconstructed, one 
funded by a government grant several years ago.  

 

 Part of the fencing was also covered by a federal 
grant, but the majority of the work has been completed 
with hard work by the museum volunteers. Years of filth 
and  grim  have  been  removed, part and parcel of a 
blacksmith, and many interesting items from the trade 
have been uncovered. Plaques will provide information on 
the trades (blacksmithing and wheelwrighting) and the 
history of the blacksmith on this site. 
 

 Many people are often totally surprised at the size of 
the museum when they visit. Many folk have only been to 
the museum when on excursion at primary school. The 
site  has  grown  considerably  over the years, with the 
addition of new displays and buildings.  
 

 This is why we have to continually look to find ways 
to raise funds. We have to provide new experiences so 
that  people have a reason to visit not just once in their 
lifetime. It is a very different experience now to what it 
was  even  10 years ago, and hopefully with continued 
support, it will continue to develop well into the future. 
 

 Many  people  don’t  realise  the  museum  has to 
completely   fund  itself.    It  isn’t  supported  by  the  
government, other than if we are successful in applying 
for grants, which isn’t often. It is very hard to secure a 
grant for a large amount which is what we need for the 
next step in our development, so we continue to fund raise 
and look for support.  
 

 A  variety  of  opportunities  will  be  presented  to 
residents as alternate Christmas gifts in our November 
issue, so keep that in mind when next thinking about your 
Christmas gift list – give a lasting legacy, rather than 
something that ends up being recycled in 6 months or less. 

 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President  

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Spring/Summer Program of Events 
  

 Monday  18th September   Grounds open to the public 
 Sunday   8th October   Spring High Tea 
 Saturday   11th November  The Coming of Summer Long Lunch 
 Saturday   25th November  Launch of Music at the Museum event 
 Sunday  17th December   Christmas Wreath making Workshop 
 

All events, except the opening of the museum blacksmith grounds, are by ticket only. More information on each event will be 
available on our website and though our Facebook page. 
 

Tickets are available approximately 4 weeks prior to the event and are advertised through our website and Facebook page,  
or via our direct marketing email – if you would like to be notified when events are available for ticket sales, contact  
info@jinderamuseum.com.au  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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This month our Kinder class celebrated 100 DAYS OF KINDER!! Can you believe it has been 100 days since the start of the 
year? What a celebration we had. The morning started with a red-carpet parade to show off their costumes. This was followed 
with writing about what they have learnt in 100 days of Kinder so far and making crowns and wands. It was a hive of creativi-
ty and fun. During maths the children had a wide range of activities that had them explore the concept of 100. These included 
100 hole-punches, writing 100 numbers, counting 100 items, stacking 100 cups, creating pictures with 100 stickers and so 
much more. In the afternoon, everyone had cupcakes and fruit, followed by 100 exercise activities outside and an art activity 
imaging what they would look like at 100 years old. So much fun was had by everyone. 100 days of school is a huge mile-
stone, and we are so proud of all the Kinders. They have grown and developed a lot in such a short time, and we can’t wait to 
see what the next 100 days brings!  

St John’s School Concert 
 

Have you heard the good news?  
The St John’s School Concert is back, presenting 
‘St John’s News’ – bringing you news about the 
many happenings at St John’s and Jindera.  
 

Please join us as we share our  
talents and community spirit.  

 

All funds raised from entry fees will go towards 
new decodable readers for our school to support 
our Literacy program! 
 

Dates: 
Tuesday 12th September 2023 

12:30pm – 2:00pm 
 

Wednesday 13th September 2023 
6:30pm – 8:00pm 

 

Location: 
St John’s Multipurpose Hall 
154 Adams Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

Kindergarten Celebrated 100 Days of School! 

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

RAS Athletics 
 

On Tuesday 1st August, 33 of our Year 3-6 students competed in our Regional Associated Schools Athletics Carnival at Les 
O’Brien Park in Albury. They participated in a wide range of events and displayed wonderful team spirit and sportsmanship. 
We’re so proud of the courage with which they competed and did their best on the day. 
 

Congratulations to the following students whose results were in the top 3 in the following events and will receive a ribbon: 
 

 Indi Knight (8/9 years girls) – 2nd in 200m sprint 
 Maddison Baker (11 years girls) – 1st in Discus; 1st in Shot Put 
 Eve Barclay (11 years girls) – 3rd in Discus 
 Axel Podubinski (12/13 years boys) – Equal 1st in High Jump 
 Maddison’s shot put and discus results were both new RAS records! 
 

Special thanks to Felicity Habermann, our PE Teacher, for her organisation, and to Pavlina Vaccaro and Kaela Hutchinson, 
our staff who assisted with student supervision and events. Thanks also to parents and family who attended to show support 
for our students. 

Book Week 
 

Book Week is always an exciting time at St John’s and it was brilliant to see the whole school turn out in costumes on Thurs-
day 24th August, dressing to the overall theme of ‘Read, Grow, Inspire’.  We are so proud of the huge range of costumes that 
were made by students (and parents!) and of course our staff who love any occasion to get dressed up! Each class selected a 
book and engaged in some craft activities associated with the story being told. Our Kindergarten class was also lucky enough 
to go to the Lavington Library to learn more about Book Week.   

RAS Age Champion Results: 

 Indi Knight – 3rd in 8/9 years girls 

 Maddison Baker – 4th in 11 years girls 

 Levi Wilson – 6th in 11 years boys 

 Axel Podubinski – equal 6th in 12/13 years boys 
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Jindera  is  a  growing,  thriving  community with many community groups and organisations looking for more members to 
become willing volunteers. Currently, although the population is increasing the number of people volunteering is not keeping 
up and many of the same people are involved in more than one group. Our local community needs your HELP. 
 

Avenues for volunteering include the following local organisations: 
 

Jindera Museum 
 

The Jindera Pioneer Museum has been around for 55 years. It is one of the few volunteer 
owned and operated museums around. A group of interested citizens got together in the 1960’s 
and decided the building and site were too good to let deteriorate. The museum has thrived 
since  then.  The museum  has  been  blessed  with  many  talented volunteers who carry out a 
myriad  of tasks  ...  from manning the door for visitors, working in the tearooms, gardening, 
cleaning, cataloguing, helping at functions and lots more.  
 

Information & contact - facebook - Ph: 0408 409842 - www.jinderamuseum.com.au 

 
 

Jindera Gardens UPA Hostel 
 

The Hostel is looking for volunteers for: 

 One-on-one time with residents - reading the paper or just even talking and 
reminiscing. 

 Taking the residents for a walk especially the ones who are in a wheelchair. 

 Running groups-box bowls, hang man, bingo, board games and trivia. 

 Playing musical instruments or leading singing. A piano is available. 

 Assisting with outings for residents using the UPA bus or car. 
Information & contact: - Ph: 02 6026 3799 
 - www.upariverinamurray.org.au/facility/jindera-gardens-hostel 

 
Jindera Rural CareLink 
 

This  important charity organisation is financed purely through the hardworking 
people at the Jindera Op Shop.  
The Management Committee are all volunteers. Anybody is welcome to become a 
member or volunteer or be available to help at other events run by RCL.  
Information & contact: - Ph: 0475 594 073 - Email: office@ruralcarelink.org.au  

 
Jindera Public School 
 

Helping out at the local schools is a great way to get involved and get to know the students, staff 
and other members of the school communities. Research shows that children benefit when their 
parents or carers, friends and family are actively involved in their education and school life. You 
can help by: 

• Listening to children read in the classroom. 

• Volunteering on sports days 

• Getting involved in fundraising activities. 

• Joining school committees 

• Volunteering to help in the canteen and uniform.  

Information & contact: facebook - Ph: 02 6026 3280 - www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 
St Mary McKillop College 
 

Volunteers play an invaluable part in the day-to-day life of Saint Mary McKillop 
college.  Whether  it  is  helping  out  in  the  school  library or uniform shop, 
organising  the  annual  country  fete  or assisting with school excursions, our 
volunteers enrich the life of the college and for that we are truly grateful.  

Information & contact:- facebook - Ph: 02 6045 9422   www.smmc.nsw.edu.au 

Volunteers Needed! Volunteering is the heart of Australian communities.  
 

♥ Where - Volunteers feel respected and know their contribution makes a difference. 

♥ Where - Diversity in volunteering is recognised, celebrated, and supported. 

♥ Where - People individually and collectively realise their potential for creating thriving communities. 

♥ Where - Volunteering is valued and properly considered in policy settings, service design, and strategic investment. 
 

(Source: National Strategy for Volunteering 2023-2033 www.volunteeringstrategy.org.au) 

http://www.jinderamuseum.com.au
http://www.upariverinamurray.org.au/facility/jindera-gardens-hostel
mailto:office@ruralcarelink.org.au
http://www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au
http://www.smmc.nsw.edu.au
http://www.volunteeringstrategy.org.au
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St John’s Lutheran School 
 

Volunteers are welcome to help out in various ways whether it be in the 
Library shelving and covering books, running a Gardening Club, running 
Mother’s and Father’s Days stalls. The children enjoy the interaction 
with other adults. Sports Days are other important times when extra help 
is world’s largest.  

Information & contact:- facebook - Ph: 02 6026 3220 - www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

 
Jindera Netball and Jindera Football Club 
 

The club  is  totally run by volunteers from the President down. Game days are when the 
largest numbers of helpers for jobs are needed. This includes manning the gate, helping serve 

in the canteen, donation of sandwiches/cakes/slices for the afternoon tea 
boxes, helping in the bar, running the boundary and running water for the 
players. Volunteers are also needed for the little Bulldogs with Auskick & 
NetSetGo. The list is almost endless. People can volunteer for as little or as 
much as they want to and every offer of help would be gratefully accepted.  
Information & contact:-  
Netball - Ph: 0417 463 609 - www.facebook.com/jinderanetballclub  

Football - Ph: 0409 263 658 - www.facebook.com/JinderaFootballClub 

 
Jindera Wetlands (see page 21) and the Jindera Community Garden 
 

Both these individual groups have set up wonderful spaces in Jindera for people to 
appreciate natural beauty and plants. Volunteers are greatly needed for both groups to 

help  with  planting,  weeding   and   generally   
maintaining these  great environments for the local 
community to appreciate.  
Information & contact:-  
Jindera Wetlands - Ph: 0407 180 730 - www.envirostories.com.au/2017004-jindera-wetlands  
Community Garden - Ph: 0400 023 290 -jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com 

  
Jindera Fire Brigade 
 

The NSW RFS is the world’s largest Volunteer Fire Service made up of more 
than 70,000 dedicated volunteers across NSW. 
 

Volunteers are ready to respond to emergencies 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, all 
year round. Volunteering offers you the opportunity to learn new and valuable 

skills that will not only assist you in your voluntary role but in day to 
day life and even your workplace.  
As with all RFS brigades the Jindera Brigade plays a vital role in the 
community, not only defending properties from fire, but providing 
further assistance such as medical callouts, filling and distributing 
sandbags, attending motor vehicle accidents, conducting fundraising 

activities and attending community events. As in all institutions, supportive roles are vital and varied: maintaining equipment, 
vehicles and machinery, office work, community engagement, kitchen duties, communications. 

Information & contact:- facebook - Ph: 02 6051 1511 - www.rfs.nsw.gov.au    

 
Jindera Swimming Pool Committee 
 

Jindera Swimming Pool is a well-supported community asset but the current committee members do not 
have children who use the pool. They are looking for family members who use the pool and are interested 

in helping it progress. There is a 23 year history of the pool which was built as a result 
of dedicated people fundraising over many years and a myriad of volunteers who 
physically took part in the actual building. If your family enjoys using the facilities 
then consider becoming involved.  

Information & contact: - facebook - Ph: 02 6026 3900 
 - www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Living-in-Greater-Hume/Public-Swimming-Pools 

 
If any of these organisations interest you as a volunteer, information and contact details  

are shown with each of these write-ups. There may be special requirements to be fulfilled  
but become an important part of the community by VOLUNTEERING.  

 

MAKE NEW FRIENDS . . . BECOME A VOLUNTEER! 

 VOLUNTEER  • • • •  Make A Difference! 

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au
http://www.facebook.com/jinderanetballclub
http://www.facebook.com/JinderaFootballClub
http://www.envirostories.com.au/2017004-jindera-wetlands
mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au
http://www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Living-in-Greater-Hume/Public-Swimming-Pools


 

September 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 303                                             Page 20 

 

 

Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

mailto:judith.hudson9@gmail.com
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Over the years Jindera Wetlands have become an attractive place to visit. Right now, the wattles are in full 
bloom and if you look carefully the purple Happy Wander is spectacular. Native grasses, Kangaroo Grass  
and Wallaby grass have both established well and look attractive. 
 

Many of the plants have been planted by pupils from Jindera’s three schools. Only last week year 5/6 from St John’s 
Lutheran Primary School added more grasses and some long-wanted Rushes alongside the small watercourse which runs 
through the area adjacent to the woodland and which enters the wetland nearby.  
 

Staff from Petaurus Education Group and West Hume Landcare assisted the planting exercise. A short talk 
about Biodiversity emphasised that Jindera wetlands are just that, ‘bio-diverse’ with many different forms 
of life, plant and animals inhabiting Jindera Wetlands.  
 

After the planting exercise finished, a Bushy-tail Possum was discovered in residence in a nest-box in 
a woodland tree. Nearby was a Magpies nest, and Reed Warbles flittered among the water 
reeds. There is an abundance of frogs in the wetland ponds and St John’s pupils learnt how 
to identify frog species using a mobile phone app.  
 

Yes,  as  you  sit  and  listen  and  watch,  it  is exciting to become aware of our Wetland’s 
biodiversity. 
 

 But the Wetlands need ongoing management and development. Jack Healy and I are well beyond retirement 
age and are ‘running out of steam’. ‘New blood’ is needed. Can you help?  Weed control is an on-going issue; more 
pathways would allow better access and observation.  
 

Are you someone interested in maintaining and developing the biodiversity of JINDERA WETLANDS?  
For more information, please contact me by phone or email. Your interest would be most welcome. 

 

Robert (Bob) Done  - Email: rhnjdone@gmail.com  - Phone:  0407 180 730  -  Friends of Jindera Wetlands 

                                   our  Jindera Wetlands  
 

                                                        BIODIVERSITY in Our WETLANDS 

mailto:rhnjdone@gmail.com
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 JINDERA  
 

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Stage 3 Excursion - Canberra 

 

Our Stage 3 students recently completed their major excursion to Canberra. This event, supported 
learning about civics and citizenship and was completed over three days, allowing for visits to 

many cultural, scientific, sporting, and political venues. 
 

Students had the opportunity to visit Questacon, The War Memorial, Parliament House, and The 
Australian Institute of Sport in what was a very busy itinerary. As always, the students were 

encouraged to broaden their knowledge and understanding of these places and the important part 
they each play in Australia’s present and past. 

Questacon 
 

Last week year 5 and 6 went on an 
excursion to Canberra. Everyone 
had a great time and had lots of 
fun. We spent 2 nights there and 
went to many significant places. 

For me, my favourite place that we 
went to was Questacon. Questacon 
was an amazing place to go to and 
it had some very exquisite things to 

do and places to visit. One of my 
favourite things to do was going 

down the vertical slide. There were 
many different rooms like the under 

the moon room and heaps more. 
 

Blake 

Going to Canberra last week was not only 
educational but also an extravagant 

experience. One of my favourite things we 
did was visit the War Memorial. When we 
were there, we learnt a lot about different 

aircrafts that were used in the Wars. We also 
found out a few things about different 
uniforms worn in the Wars. To pay our 

respect and condolences to those who have 
fought and possibly died in war we stayed 

quiet when entering the tomb of the 
unknown soldier, and while walking around 

other parts of the building. The war memorial 
for me was a very special place. 

 

Grace 

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Education Week Celebrations 

Earlier in the term, Jindera Public School celebrated Education Week 2023. This year's 
theme was 175 years of public education in NSW and focused on learning from our past, 

celebrating our achievements and embracing the future with confidence. Our school 
opened the doors to parents and guests for the day and our school community enjoyed 
celebrating this great school with classroom visits focusing on mathematics, a fantastic 

BBQ lunch and the unveiling of our Aboriginal Story Poles, a long-term project that has 
reached its conclusion and is now a lasting centrepiece to our beautiful school and a 

teaching and learning resource for years to come. We would like to acknowledge and 
thank Kianna Edwards for her hard work in designing and creating the artwork that is 

now on display throughout the school. 

Murray Conservatorium Music Program 
 

This term we are very fortunate to have weekly music lessons provided by The Murray 
Conservatorium and all students have been engaged in lessons to broaden their  

understanding of pitch, beat, rhythm and performance.  
Our Kindergarten and Year One classes love the tuned percussion tubes and  

are learning to use them to play some well-known tunes. 
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 

http://www.lesterandson.com.au/
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Joy Beams – NSW CWA President.  

MOTION TO CWA GROUP CONFERENCE  
Following  our donation to Jindera Public School for 
funding to support the Swimming Instructors Project, a 
motion was put forward at the Murray Group Meeting  - 

“That the policy of CWA of NSW to advocate  
the NSW Government to ensure adequate funding  

be available for providing accredited  
Oz Swim Instructors for swimming lessons  

and water safety skills to primary school children  
in Rural and Remote areas”. 

 

 A very interesting and successful CWA FACTS DAY 
was held on 12th August at the Albury rooms.  CWA State 
President, Joy Beams, Secretary Pam Wright, Treasurer 
Sharyn  Buck  covered lots of information for the 42 
members who attended, which included Henty, Pleasant 
Hills  Branches  and  CWA  members  from  Murray,  
Riverina,  Hume  and  Sturt  Groups.    
Jindera was represented by four members. 
 

 AWARENESS WEEK will be held from 3rd to 9th 
September,  focusing increasing awareness around the 
concept of NEURODIVERSITY (which includes ADHD, 
autism,  dyslexia  and  Tourette’s  syndrome)  and the 
challenges those with neurodiverse conditions face. 

 

 CENTENARY  ROSE  –  Ten  roses  have  been  
purchased to commemorate 100 years.  Three will be 
planted at the Jindera Museum (see page 15) in memory of 
past  members  including Barbara Brian and Mary 
Fielder, both avid gardeners.   
 

  CONGRATULATIONS   to   Gerogery  Branch  
celebration 80 years on 10th August, at the Gerogery Hall, 
CWA – NSW President, Joy Beams attended. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 MURRAY CAKE STALL – Bunnings – 8TH SEPT. 

 JINDERA Cultural Trip to ROCK – 13TH SEPT. 

 JINDERA CAKE STALL – Bunnings – 16TH SEPT. 

 HENTY FIELD DAY – 19, 20, 22 Sept. - Member 

from Jindera to help Riverina Group. 
 

CWA next meeting will be  
6th September at 10am  

in the School of Arts Hall 
All VISITORS WELCOME 

 
Yours in CWA Friendship 
Bev. Blair - Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
 

SEPTEMBER  2023 

Gerogery Members celebrating 80 years. 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

 

 

A Cake Stall and Raffle was held on  
Saturday 5th August to raise funds to 

 

our Village Green 
 

The amount raised was $1,200  - Winners of the raffle were: 

John Phegan -1st prize - Emma Ginnivan - 2nd prize - Jason Weaver - 3rd prize  
 

A great big thank you to IGA for donating  
the HUGE Hamper and two bottles of wine. 

 

All Donations are Welcome 
         Please call Jenny O’Neill - 0438 263 417 

                                                     

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

September 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 303                                             Page 27 

 

Jindera Football and Netball Club  

The Jindera Football & Netball Clubs Community Fun Day was a great success and definitely their biggest day of 

the year. It was bustling with crowds of locals and visitors alike all eager to participate in a spectacular lineup of 

activities. This included the legendary Jindera rural fire brigade bringing out the trucks, pony rides, face painting 

as well as lots of food and drinks and the classic carnival treats - fairy floss and popcorn. It was a memorable day 

as the footy and netball season comes to a close.  

The highlight of the Fun Day was an exciting 
half-time exhibition game by the North Albury 
Hoppers FIDA vs Jets -Wodonga Bulldogs 

FIDA. North Albury Hoppers 
FIDA was established in 2023 
by North Albury Football and 
Netball Club and has proven 
to be a great success for all 
involved. The Hoppers 
thanked both the Jets for a 
great game and the Jindera 
Football and Netball Club for 
being so inclusive as these 
games  are  a great way of 
promoting   pathways  for  
anyone with an intellectual 
disability to play AFL. 
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP-FELLOWSHIP-FUN. Monthly 
meetings attract excellent speakers, minimum business, and possible arrangements for outings. Membership is  
$30 p.a. The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings. For more information - 
www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Probus Club met at Culcairn on 9th August. We have been 
quite busy in the past month.  
 

There was Knitting in the Henty Library at the end of July, 
where we joined with those making rugs for Wrap with Love. 
We saw the lovely rugs made by Henty's Knit Wits and 
shown by Pam Green, and we had a lovely lunch arranged by 
Susan of the Library. Thank you for a happy day.  
 

On August 3rd we had been invited to join Albury's Hume 
Probus at the Culcairn Hotel. The Hume Probus people trav-
elled by train and we all had a lovely lunch with lots of con-
versation. Thank you to Kevin for his skills in notifying us. 
 

At the July meeting of Henty Culcairn Probus, we had 
Yvonne speak about  making a book of memories for our 
grandchildren, and we had Tom White, Senior Land Services 
Officer and farmer, telling us about the Reconnecting River 
Country program, part of the Murray Darling Basin plan. 
 

We have been learning from lots of guest speakers. For Au-
gust, we had as five  minute speaker, Gary Kenney. He told a 
story of fifty years ago, when as a member of the military, 
before he became a pastor, he was studying a degree in Eng-
land.  As it was an honours degree, he had a tutor, and this 
person owned a yacht which needed four people to help sail 
around the Channel Islands. Gary's story of sailing, and being 
able to project his voice over a storm to get help, was en-
thralling. Our President Yvonne, presented our Probus pen as 
a token of our thanks, for Gary sharing his story. 
 

We had Herb playing his violin for us as we learned to sing 
five verses of 12 days of Christmas. We are all trying to 
please Yvonne by learning the Carol in time for the Christ-
mas meeting. 
 

Our main speaker was Graham Pearson, introduced to us by 
his cousin, our Margaret Pumpa. Graham is from Bel-
mont  Probus club and he told of having been an Executive 
member of Industrial Relations. Graham had known at six-
teen years of age that he wanted to be involved in Industrial 
Relations. He wrote 100 letters to potential employers and 
had three answers.  Graham was looking for a pathway to 
industrial relations, and he went to work through CSR who 
had sugar and building materials, and put young people 
through schooling involving University degrees.  
He told us of working fifty percent of his time between Perth 
and Brisbane,as a job. Graham is now retired after working in 
various industries, and has a lovely collection of "war sto-
ries". Diane Allit presented Graham with our Probus pen as 
our thankyou for being our speaker.  
 

Herb, and Gary and Jeannie have been visiting Henty hospi-
tal and invite volunteers to join them. 
 

We send our best wishes to those dealing with illness and 
bereavement, and we invite you to join us on September 
13th at our next meeting at Henty, 9.30 am for a 10am 
start.  
 

We are planning another happy day. 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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The Jindera Tennis Club 
is having an Open Day at the  

Jindera Tennis courts.  
 

Tell your friends to dust off their tennis racquets 

and come down for a hit and a snag on the  

3rd of September.  
 

Summer Comp starts in October so if you are  
interested we can help grade you and add you  

to a team. We also start our Wednesday  
Social Tennis in September so come on down  

and find out all about it.  
 

For more Information  
Ph: 0433 207 829 or 0402 643 239  

 
 

 
 

 

Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 

 
 

 
 
 

SHOP  
LOCAL 

 

Sunday 3rd September 
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 The sun is starting to shine, grass is growing and the 
course is looking spectacular, thanks in no small part to our 
dedicated band of volunteers. 
 

 The  next  major  event  on our calendar is the annual 
tournament to be held on Saturday and Sunday the 9th and 
10th of September. The major sponsor for this event is the 
Jindera Vet Veterinary Clinic, thanks again to Daryl Klein 
who has been the major sponsor of this event for a number of 
years now. Thanks also to Jindera IGA for their sponsorship 
and the Murray Districts Golf Association (MDGA) for their 
sponsorship of the Sunday event. 
 

 This is a two day event, with the Saturday being a “2 Ball 
Ambrose” mixed and men’s and Sunday is the MDGA men’s 
A-Grade Scratch and net and men’s B, C grade stableford. 
 

Details as follows: - 
SAT 9th – 2 Ball Ambrose Men’s and Mixed – Shotgun 
start, 9.15am for 10am start - $30.00 per player includes 
lunch and plenty of great prizes – everybody welcome. 
SUN 10th – Men’s Tournament - A-Grade Scratch/Net, B 
and C Grade Stableford. Shotgun Start 9.15am for 10.00am 
Start - $35.00 per Player includes lunch and plenty of great 
prizes. 

 To Register please contact – Craig McMillan 0418 
966207,  Trevor  Freeman  0418  690 510,  or  email  ad-
min@jinderagolfclub.com with name and “Golflink” number. 
 

 The August Monthly Medal was won by Frank Carmody, 
with a very good score of Net 64. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction the 
normal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great opportuni-
ty for those looking for an entry level into competition golf. 
Ideal for juniors or for those looking to get a handicap. 
 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” “Tee Time” is now 
3.15pm. until around 4.00pm (at the latest). 
 

 The Sunday competition will finish the late starts next 
week and revert to 8.30 for 9.00am start. 
 

 In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 
on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 
4.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart  
for hire by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
admin@jinderagolfclub.com 

 

Membership: To join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request 
one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 

Name Dly Hcp 
18 

Score 
18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Simon Cossor 9.0 2 W $30 2 W $20 

Dave Paech 28.0 1 r/u $20 -4   

Jeff Donney 28.0 -2 B 0 r/u 2b (cb) 

Greg Allen 14.0 -2 B -1   

Trevor Freeman 17.0 -2 B -5   

Craig McMillan 9.0 -3 B 0   

Rob Weldon 24.0 -3 B -1   

Chris Larkin 19.0 -3 B -2   

Rawinia Smithenbecker 15.0 -3 B -2   

Don Singleton 31.0 -3 B (cb) -3   

SUN 30/07/2023 - PAR –24 Players, 
18 Hole Winner - Simon Cossor,  
9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Simon Cossor 

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 34 W$25 18   

Peter Kilo 23 33 R/U c/b $15 16   

Ron Smithenbecker 15 33 B 17   

Jeff Donney 28.0 31 B 20 W $20 

Rhett Prescott 26.0 31 B 18 R/U BB 

John Metcalf 11.0 30 B 18   

SUN 6/08/2023 - Stableford –11 Players,  
18 Hole Winner  - Aaron Melbourne,  
9-Hole Comp Winner (FRONT 9)  – Jeff Donny  

SUN 13/08/2023 - Monthly Medal – Stroke and Last Round of Club 
Championships – 22 Players, 18 Hole (Medal) winner Frank Carmody, 
9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Frank Carmody 

Name 
Dly 

Hcap 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole Score 
Stroke 

9 Comp 
Result 

Frank Carmody 32.0 96 64.0 W Medal 32.0 W $20 

Ron Smithenbecker 15.0 84 69.0 R/U $20 34.5   

Aaron Jennings 35.0 105 70.0 b 32.5 R/U 2b 

Rob Weldon 24.0 94 70.0 b 34.0   

Simon Cossor 9.0 80 71.0 b 34.5   

Greg Preston 19.0 90 71.0 b 34.5   

Russ Gueho 25.0 96 71.0 b + ntp 35.5   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 97 73.0 b 35.0   

Craig McMillan 9.0 83 74.0 b 37.5   

Brendan Burt 30.0 104 74.0 b 39.0   

Jeff Donney 28.0 105 77.0 ntp 37.0   

Greg Allen 14.0 93 79.0 ntp 41.0   

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Ash Paech 9 38 W $60    

John Metcalf 9 37 R/U $30    

Greg Allen 12 36 $10    

Robin Weldon 21 36 $10   

SUN 20/08/2023 - Stableford –23 Players 
Mitta-Mitta Golf Club Bus Trip  

VETS COMPETITION - Wednesday morning - 9 Holes. 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

J. McMaugh 22 17 W 

D. Briggs 22 16 R/U 

D. Lord 22 15 B 

D. Castles 16 14 B 

D. Rixon 20 14 B 

VETS Wed. 26/07/2023 - Stableford - 11Players  

mailto:admin@jinderagolfclub.com
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Ladies - 27/07/2023 Stableford 

Name Dly Hcap Score Net Result 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 15 35 W 

Heather Chaston 36 30 R/U 

Sandra Kilo 27 27  

Mihi Smith 39 25   

Ladies - 6/08/2023 -  Stroke - Monthly Medal  

 Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 93 77 W, Medal 

Mihi Smith 40 121 81 R/U 

Marita Christensen 55 159 104   

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

VETS Wed 9/08/2023 – Stableford – 17 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Briggs 22 18 W 

P. Penny 14 17 R/U 

D. Castles 16 15 B 

J. Wiesner 22 15 B 

S. Millar 18 14 B 

 

VETS Wed 2/08/2023 – Stableford – 13 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

B. Hill 26 23 W 

D. Castles 16 19 R/U 

S. Duffield 28 17 B 

F. Carmody 22 17 B 

D. Lord 22 14 B 

The Penny Graeber golf clinic for ladies  
looking to get into golf was held again  
on Saturday 19th and is proving to be  
a great success for those wanting to  

learn the fundamentals of golf. 

CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 28/07/2023 – Stableford – 18 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Russ Gueho 25.0 18 W $40 

Trev Freeman 17.0 17 R/U $10 + b (cb) 

Rob Weldon 24.0 17 B 

Jeff Donney 28.0 17 B 

Ash Middleton 36.0 16 B + ntp 

Jack Kimpton 16.0 16 B 

Aaron Jennings 34.0 16 B 

Peter Penny (2) 16.0 15 B 

David Gray 27.0 14 B (cb) 

Chook Run - Fri 4/08/2023 – 16 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Singleton 31.0 20 W $30 (cb) 

Peter Penny 20.0 20 R/U $10 + b (cb) 

J. Steinke 36.0 20 B 

D. Porter 2.0 19 B 

Russ Gueho (1) 20.0 19 B + ntp 

Nev Brand 22.0 19 B 

Bruce Hill (2) 24.0 18 B 

Simon Cossor 9.0 17 B 

LADIES –THURS/SUN - 9/3, 12/3 

Ladies - 17/08/2023 – Stableford 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Mihi Smith 40 33 W 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 17 31 R/U 

Heather Chaston 36 22  

Our annual “Golfing Bus Trip”  
was held last Sunday where the  
Mitta-Mitta golf club hosted us.  
23 players attended and it was  

a great day, with the Mitta boys  
putting on some delicious steak & 
sausages to complete proceedings.  

 

Thanks to men’s captain Craig 
McMillan for organising the trip. 

 

VETS Wed 16/08/2023 – Stableford – 13 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

I. Pertzel 36 16 W 

S. Millar 18 16 R/U 

D. Castles 16 15 B 

S. Duffield 28 16 B 

D. Lord 22 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 11/08/2023 – 18 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Jeff Donney 28.0 21 W $40 

Russ Gueho (2) 20.0 20 R/U $10 + b (cb) 

Az Jennings 35.0 20 B 

Graeme Moore 17.0 19 B 

Greg Allen 14.0 17 B + ntp 

Wade McPherson 35.0 17 B 

Rob Weldon 24.0 15 B 

Brendan Burt 30.0 15 B 

Trev Freeman 17.0 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 18/08/2023 – 11 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

S. Cossor 9.0 16 W $30 

R. Prescott 26.0 16 R/U $10 + b 

D. Singleton 31.0 15 B 

R. Weldon 24.0 14 B 

T. Freeman 17.0 13 B(cb) 

Ladies -13/08/2023 -  Not Played  

VETS COMPETITION - Continued 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com


 

September 2023                                      Jindera News - Edition 303                                             Page 34 

 Fishing locally is still good if you’re prepared to put 

the time in, trout, redfin, yellowbelly and Murray cod 

are being caught both in the weir and also in the upper 

Murray and below the wall. 
 

 The Murray cod and the crayfish season closes at 

the end of August, the Murray cod season will reopen 

on December 1st and crayfish season you will have to 

wait till June 2024. 
 

 The clubhouse is open every Friday from about 5 for 

a catchup, new or intending members are invited to pop 

in and see what we are about and find out a little more 

about where the fish are biting and best methods to 

catch them. 
 

 The next General Meeting will be held at the  

clubhouse on Friday, 8th September  

commencing at 5.30pm. 
 

 Next fishing comp will be an open comp held on 

the last weekend of the month on the 22nd and 23rd 

September with the weigh-in on Sunday 24th at 4pm 

at the club house. This comp will be confirmed at the 

general meeting. 
 

 All current members and 

intending  members  are  

advised that memberships 

are now due, single adult 

membership is $25 and family membership will be $50 

for the year. Membership includes Friday night nibbles 

a Christmas party and presentation day which are fully 

catered for with gourmet food. 
 

 Jindera anglers’ clubs August competition was held 

with the South West Anglers Annual Kiffens comp at 

Lake Mulwala. 
 

 Jindera was well represented with 15 of the clubs’ 

elite anglers representing our club. The Brown 

twins !!!!!!  and  Amber  and  Indi,  Squeaky, Kirsty, 

Naomi, Leanne, Aaron, Laz, Dick and Dot. Well done 

gang, flew the flag brilliantly. 
 

 Amber won the ladies best fish and also the best bag 

of fish for the ladies, Jindera were second place overall 

in the comp narrowly being defeated by Berrigan. 

Doughnuts were awarded to Aaron, Dick and Dot and 

Laz  probably should have got one as well for under 

performing on the big stage. 
  

 Tight lines!  

Trevor Brown with his magnificent mud marlin  

Trevor Brown with a healthy Murray cod  

Naomi with a nice cod  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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 Laz and Aaron waiting and waiting and .......waiting .  
This is the lure that was working 

well, photo shows the net-man 

Zac with a ripper yellow belly  The motely Jindera fishing champions  

 
 

 
 
 

SHOP  
LOCAL 

 

Sunday 3rd September Amber was the big winner for Jindera … well done  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


